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CHAPTER MCCCXXIV.

An ACTfor erectinga certain di$trict of country, in which the
court-hzou8e in chestercounty stand.s, into a countytown. (o)

~a.chap.g~, SECT. i. WHEREASanumberof theinhabitantsof Chester
~O7O.J countyhavepetitionedthisHousethata certaindistrict of country,

in which the Court-houseof thesaid countystands5maybeerected
into ac~iantytown, andthat the inhabitantsof the saidtown may
beentitled to a like numberof Justicesof the peacewith other
county towns, and it appearingthat the public conveniencewill
therebybe promoted: -

SECT. ii. Be it thereforeenacted,andit i~cherebyenacted,by the
.Pepreeentative.s’of theFreemenofthe commonwealthof Fcnn8ylva-

~°~Y nia, in GeneralAs8embiymet,andby the authorityofthe dame, ~
a certain districtof countrywithin the county aforesaid,bounded

and it~~• as follows, viz. beginningat the line whichdividesthe townships
boundarica
deicribed. of East-BradfordandGoshen,atthe cornerof the landsof Charles

Ryan and John Darlington; thence along the lines of the said
CharlesRyan,and thelandslateof ThomasWilliamson,of Gideon
‘Williamson, and of Thomas Darlington, junior, to the lands of
GeorgeMatlock; thencealong the lines of the landsof George
Matlock,William .Sharpless,JonathanMatlock andJohnPatton,to
aline of the land of Doctor JosephMoore; thence to the line of
the land of IsaiahMatlock; thencealongthelinesof the saidIsaiah
Matlock’s land,andof thelandsof DoctorJosephMoore and‘Fho-
xnasHoops,to the roadcalledthe (~oshesi~street;thencealongthe
saidstreetto the landof BenanielOgden,beingthe line which di-
videsthe townshipof East-J4radford,from the townshipof Goshen,
andfroth thenceto the placeof beginning,he,and herebyis, erect-
edInto andconstitutedthecountytown of andfor the saldcountyof
Chester,by the nameand title of “West Chester,”and is hereby
investedwith andentitled to all the rights,privileges,immunities
andadvantagesof a county town within this commonwealth.

Passed3d March,1788—Recordedin Law Book No. III. page338.

(o) For severalacts respecting Cheater, see chap. 1O70. (2~o~eto fi~mer

edition)

CflAPTEfl MCCCXXY.

4u ACT to enable the con zi~sionetsof thc county of ~7zcs~erto
~cll andconveya certain lot oflandin the towiss/zipofEart-Caln,
andcountyaforesaid,for the useofthe saidcounty.

SECT. I. [THE Commissionersof Chesterempoweredto sell
a certainpublic lot, which had beenpurchasedfor the erectionof
aCourt-houseandPrisonfor the useof the county but the publIc
buildingshavingbeenerectedin anotherplace, the commissioners
wereauthoriaedto sell,andconveyto the purchaser.]

Passed~dMa~h~i~88(Obsolete.)—Itcsordedin LawBook No. Ill. page328,


